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Weekly Newsletter -  Issue #71.5 

F U R Z E PLATT  FOCUS 

Monday 2nd October - Friday 6th October 2023 

PTFA 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  
 

Dear Students, Parents and Carers, 

 

Open Evening 

A massive thank you to all students, staff, 

parents and carers who supported our 

Open Evening on Thursday. Our students 

were fantastic, touring groups, supporting 

departments and sharing their 

experiences of FPSS with our visitors. 

It was great to see our community working together to 

showcase what FPSS is all about and I would like to 

express my appreciation everyone who represented our 

school so well. 

 

Year 7 Tutor/Parents Evening – Thursday 12 October 

Next Thursday we look forward to seeing Year 7 parents 

and carers. The evening is a chance to meet your child’s 

tutor and have a conversation about how life at FPSS has 

started. As with all Parents Evenings, if possible, please 

bring your child as it is important that they are part of the 

conversation.  

 

Take care, 

Dr Andrew J Morrison (BA Hons, PGCE, MA, PhD)  

SCHOOL TERM DATES  

Next week (Week 2) 

UPCOMING EVENTS ALL EVENTS 

Forthcoming Events 

 

YEARS 8 AND 9  A2L REPORTS 

The above ‘Attitude to Learning’ reports have now been 

issued and are available online as usual via Go 4 

Schools. The service is available either by going to our 

website www.furzeplatt.com and clicking on the quick link 

‘Online Reporting’, or by going directly to Go 4 Schools 

www.go4schools.com and selecting Parents. 

Should you have any problems accessing your child’s 

report please contact me at reports@furzeplatt.net.  

 

Mrs K Avery, Data Manager 

TUE 10 

OCTOBER 
Year 13 Biology trip to Woolly Firs  

Year 7 Form Tutor / Parents’ Consultation 

Evening 

4.30pm - 

7pm 
THU 12 

OCTOBER   PTFA Meeting & 200 Club Draw 

(All Welcome) 
7.30pm 

THU 19 

OCTOBER 

Year 11 Parents’ & Students’ Consultation 

Evening 

4.15pm - 

7.15pm 

FRI 20 

OCTOBER 
End of Term 1 3.15pm finish 

MON 23 - FRI 27 

OCTOBER 
Half Term Holidays  

MON 30 

OCTOBER 
Start of Term 2 (Week 2) 8.40am start 

SCHOOL PROSPECTUS 2023 

VIEW REPORT 

GUIDANCE TO GRADING 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.furzeplatt.com/
https://twitter.com/furze_platt
https://www.facebook.com/furzeplattsenior/
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=The+PTFA&pid=41
https://www.linkedin.com/authwall?trk=gf&trkInfo=AQF9_V6ku4-wdgAAAXUswoFQyYkpaGsTvbcuScVxPhjzNpXbQfpVvWmtz3WqEsd09SvpX5mbPTXW1VFBmVNwr_jzEsrc0iNBb586055SxkJN2GeCjtmnesrsuvA_YcFqHwgqtho=&originalReferer=https://www.google.com/&sessionRedirect=https%3A%2F%2F
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=184
http://www.furzeplatt.com/calendar/?calid=4&pid=11&viewid=10
http://www.furzeplatt.com
http://www.go4schools.com
mailto:reports@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=School+Prospectuses&pid=17
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Reports&pid=38
https://www.furzeplatt.com/_site/data/files/pdf/Guidance on Grading 2019-20 003.pdf?pid=37
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UCAS CREATE YOUR FUTURE 

EXHIBITION  

On Monday 2
nd

 October, forty Year 12 and 13 students 

interested in a career in the creative industry attended the 

UCAS Create Your Future Exhibition at the ExCeL Centre 

in London. Students had the opportunity to speak to 

potential colleges, universities and conservatoires and find 

out more about apprenticeships. This was a fantastic, 

insightful event. It left some students feeling inspired to 

explore a pathway they hadn't previously considered. For 

others, it cemented and confirmed what they wanted to 

do, making them feel motivated and ambitious. For the 

staff accompanying them, it made us feel a tad jealous we 

couldn't rewind the clock as many of these options did not 

exist for us when we were their age! 

LANGUAGES WEEK 2023 - INTERNATIONAL 

BAKE OFF 

 

 

RAISING ACHIEVEMENT STARS 

A snap shot of the day in the life of Year 11 students working 

in our Raising Achievement department.  During tutor-time, 

Sufian Hussain, Yassir El-Mouden and Mununga Mununga  

were busy learning some Algebra, namely expanding 

brackets.  They explored a couple of methods of doing this 

and found the one they were confident using.  This picture 

shows them working collaboratively to achieve success and 

showing endurance to be happy and gain excellence. 

Mrs D Feather 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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WINTER HEALTH GUIDANCE 

As we approach the Winter months, we wanted to 

share with you some general NHS guidance for managing 

common health concerns, whilst in school. 

 

Covid-19 

There is no longer a need to isolate for Covid-19. Please 

treat as you would with a Common Cold, we can administer 

medication during the day, to relieve symptoms, however, 

please stay home if your child has a fever of (38+) until the 

fever clears. If your child has mild symptoms, such as a 

runny nose, sore throat, or slight cough, they can still go to 

school. 

 

Coughs and Common Colds  

It is fine to send your child to school with a Minor Cough and 

Common Cold. We can keep medication in school to 

administer during the day, however, if they have a fever 

(38+) please keep them off school until the fever clears.  

 

Diarrhoea and/or Vomiting 

Children with Diarrhoea and/or Vomiting can return to school 

48 hours after their last episode. 

 

Chicken Pox/Shingles  

Children with Chicken Pox should stay home until all the 

blisters/spots have crusted over.  

Children with Shingles should stay home until the rash stops 

weeping.  

 

Should you require your child/children to keep medication in 

school, Medical Consent forms can be requested by 

emailing the School Medical Officer on 

medical.officer@furzeplatt.net 

Please fill in the form and return along with the required 

medication.  

A form is required for any medication brought into school, 

including, Paracetamol and Ibuprofen.  

 

Ms E Barnard, School Medical Officer  

AUTISM IN GIRLS TALK 

New date: 7pm  on Tuesday 21st November – in our 

Theatre. 

For those who have requested their tickets to be 

transferred, this will  be done in the next few days. 

We are joined by Cathy Wassell, who runs the charity, 

Autism in Girls Network, to talk about how girls are often 

diagnosed much later than boys due to misconceptions 

about how it presents itself.  

Cathy is the mother of a child with autism, who was only 

diagnosed aged 13 after a mental health crisis.  

She can talk both personally and professionally and 

personally about the challenges of getting a diagnosis and 

gives practical tips and techniques for those who care for 

children and teenagers. 

Ticket prices are £5 to cover the cost of hosting Cathy at 

our theatre. Book here:  

For any other enquiries contact theatre@furzeplatt.net 

 

Mrs M Holden, Theatre Manager 

BOOK TICKETS 

Want to be in with the chance of winning £200, and 

supporting your child's school at the same time?  Join the 

PTFA 200 Club here https://bit.ly/3lT6JeW for just £5 a 

month.  This is a lottery where we hold four draws a year 

with three prizes each time of £200.  The next draw is on 

Thursday 12
th
 October when we will draw three lucky 

numbers, so please sign up by Wednesday 11
th
 to be in 

this one.  At the last draw one of the winners had only 

joined the day before .... it could be you next time. 

JOIN THE 200 CLUB - £5 PER MONTH 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
mailto:theatre@furzeplatt.net
http://www.ticketsource.co.uk/furzeplatttheatre
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F3lT6JeW%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1qSM_2lD9_yQS_Uvvv1cGg5U3Z65wO2m2mHVzfheYFkMX2aiHZe3xiZo4&h=AT0E5GcWR7s9cQXoq8qgEAsv63h7C_W1Dpcl3ZjDjjpVh1u-iG79KRD8pLQ9e1PHCoUPP38HvS_6efVeSH-uq7QaoLkB4mst9HD2nhyhejuki_k0nsK_toHLpH
https://donorbox.org/furze-platt-senior-school-ptfa-200-club-monthly
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TERM 1 CLUBS (SEPTEMBER TO OCTOBER 

HALF TERM 2023) 

Parents and carers of students in all year groups should 

have received invitations on Friday 8th September to 

attend clubs for their son/daughter. The email 

was headed Furze Platt Senior School with the email 

address evolve.furzeplattsnrvisits@edufocus.co.uk and the 

links will be safe for you to click on to confirm your child’s 

attendance.  If you have not yet received an email please 

check your junk / spam folders. 

Students have also been sent a copy of the clubs available 

but parents and carers will need to book the clubs your son 

or daughter would like to attend.  We do encourage them 

to try as many as they are interested in – with over 60 

clubs and academic clinics we are sure they will find a 

number of activities they really enjoy! 

 

 

MY EVOLVE 

In addition, parents and carers may wish to sign up to My 

EVOLVE for an overview of clubs, what’s on etc – you can 

do this from the club or academic support clinic emails sent 

to you in two easy steps:  

1. Click on the link in the email as usual to see clubs/clinics  

2. Click ‘create account’ button. 
 

A list of clubs is updated every Friday afternoon on our 

website here:  

 

GARDENING CLUB 

This week gardening club enjoyed harvesting some of our 

produce. The carrots have done particularly well!  

Mrs R Cook, LSA 

Dr M Graham, Science Teacher 

Wednesday morning fitness club yet again surprise 

themselves by tackling a workout that looked impossible.  

Cont. on page 5 

SCHOOL CLUB LIST 

Tuesdays 

15.20 - 16.20 

S12 

All Years 

Wednesdays 

7.40 - 8.30 

Fitness Suite 

Years 7-11 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
mailto:evolve.furzeplattsnrvisits@edufocus.co.uk
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=School+Clubs&pid=504&action=saved
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All are welcome and we meet you where you are in your 

fitness journey.  

 

Mr C Djaelani, PE Teacher & Head of Progress  

SIXTH FORM 

WEEKLY 

NEWSLETTER! 

Sent out to Sixth Form Parents and students every Friday. 

INTRODUCING 

OUR NEW ... 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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Contact us 
Email: ptfa@furzeplatt.net Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa 

 

Website: https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=The+PTFA&pid=41 

FIVE WEEKS IN SCHOOL ALREADY! 
 
Your dedicated PTFA Committee consists of Neil, Gill, 
Carina and Lorraine who are getting to grips with the new 
school year, too. We will keep you up-to-date with our 
fundraising news and dates through these newsletters, the 
Facebook year groups and our Facebook Page: https://
www.facebook.com/fpssptfa 
 
Please get in touch with any fundraising ideas, feedback 
and thoughts by emailing us: PTFA@furzeplatt.net    
For any unform requests: PTFAuniform@furzeplatt.net 
 
 

WHAT’S COMING UP……… 
 

      
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PTFA Meeting + 200 Club Draw - Thursday 12th October, 7.30pm, in school, all welcome 
 

Quiz and Hot Buffet Dinner – Friday 10th November, 7.30pm – 10pm. A social, informal, fun night, plus 

superb chefs cooking fresh French dishes in Giant Pans and a bar – ticket app coming soon!  
 

HELPERS REQUIRED FOR THE BAR/REFRESHMENTS – PLEASE EMAIL US TODAY!  
 

Would anyone like a £200 Cash Prize? If so, please 
join our 200 Club! 
Since this is our primary fundraiser. Here’s an overview:  
 

The Club runs 4 draws per year and you could win £200 cash per 
number. Your winnings are made by bank transfer very soon after 
each draw so there’s no hanging around. You’re in control of the 
payments by direct debit, there’s no contract (like your energy or 
phone!) and there’s no spam emails either (we haven’t got time to 
send them!). So it’s a win win situation and we hope you’ll click 

through here to join:                                                        You’ve got to be in it to win it!  
JOIN THE 200 CLUB - £5 PER MONTH 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=The+PTFA&pid=41
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa
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